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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, June 23, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan,  Aaron Bowman, Barbara Goodman, ex officio; Paige Johnston, Office of General Counsel; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Tom Goldsbury,  Planning & Development; Sherry Morris, HMS Global; Brad Thoburn, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Lisa King, Langton Associates; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Bill Quinn, Eric Prior, BAE Systems; Ken Holton, Ivan Rodriguez,  Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Julio Lacaya, Jr., Budget and Finance Office (COJ); George Register, Register Marine;  Carol Owens, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the March 19, 2014 meeting of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission.
At the meeting’s outset, the Chairman thanked Lisa King of Langton Associates for the Commission’s recent receipt of a FLAP grant.  He lauded her hard work in seeing the quest for this funding to a successful result.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that the new Mayport casino boat wants to be a ferry partner; the casino boat operators want to advertise on the ferry and would welcome the opportunity to be a part of FerryFest.  She mentioned a $15,000 fee from the Dalton Agency for signs for the ferry and said that we need to sit down and discuss this.  The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, suggested that it sounded like something that the Ferry Commission’s Marketing Subcommittee should look into.

Commissioner Redick suggested that the Ferry Commission should start using the coupon books for revenue.  He thought that the casino boat could advertise on the coupon books, that this would be a good source of revenue for the ferry.
Commissioner Barbara Goodman asked if there were any kind of limits on who are allowed to be sponsors for the ferry.  She asked Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston to research the matter.  The Commissioner felt that it might not look too good if a casino boat is the ferry’s sole advertising sponsor.

The Chair asked Brad Thoburn what was JTA’s policy on advertising.  Mr. Thoburn replied that as Mike Miller oversees advertising for the Authority, he would have Mike Miller at the next Ferry Commission meeting to address that issue.

The Commission had previously discussed the apparent disappearance of the keys to the ferry pavilion that is located on the Fort George side.   The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, announced that after an extensive search, it was revealed that the keys were in Mark Fernandez’s possession.
Commissioner Rick Redick announced that this year’s FerryFest, sponsored by the Friends of the Ferry, would be held on August 2nd.

In an Update on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King, Langton Associates, indicated that we are awaiting authorization of the Transportation Act.  She commented on the Passenger Ferry Grant Program.  She explained the Commuter Assistance Grant that would be coming through the Florida Department of Transportation; she suggested that it might be prudent to wait until JTA assumes operations of the ferry before an application is made for this particular grant funding.

Ms. King announced that both she and Commissioner Elaine Brown have been asked to make presentations to the Women in Transportation group.

Ken Holton, Grants Manager for JTA, indicated that he had been meeting with Lisa King and discussion potential grants funding for the ferry in the future.  He explained various steps that had to be taken and felt that it was necessary to amend the TPO (NE Florida Transportation Planning Organization) TIP (Transportation Improvement Program).

James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation, explained and commented on the Pre Award spending authority and the local match component.  He noted that a Joint Participation Agreement with the State of Florida would be required.

In providing an update on the FLAP grant, Mr. Bennett explained that a tri-party agreement would be required between the feds, FDOT and the City.  The local gas tax option measure that has been proposed presents a wrinkle if JTA assumers operation of the ferry.  In the event of JTA’s assumption of the ferry operations, a four-way Memorandum of Agreement between the feds, FDOT, the City, and JTA would be necessary.  The Chair requested Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston to draft a resolution for Tuesday’s (June 24th) City Council meeting.  Mr. Bennett reported that the Federal Highway Administration has not been that cooperative.
In light of Mr. Bennett leaving the Florida Department of Transportation, the Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, thanked him for all of the assistance that he had provided the Ferry Commission from the outset of its work in keeping the ferry operational.

Tom Goldsbury raised the question as to when can we expect to actually receive the FLAP funds that were awarded the City.  Mr. Bennett explained that JTA has to go to the TPO and that FDOT has to get an agreement arranged with JTA.  Both JTA’s and TPO’s respective boards meet in August.
George Register, Register Marine, remarked on the slip wall designs that had been prepared by the Shaw Group with extensive references to the bollards.  The Chair indicated that he wanted a special Ferry Commission meeting with JTA officials, FDOT, and Public Works to specifically address and attempt to resolve the slip walls issue.

In the Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries, Tom Goldsbury referenced the HMS Ferries St. Johns River Ferry – Jax monthly report that had been distributed. Both he and Sherry Morris commented on the report’s contents.  Mr. Goldsbury indicated that things are going well, that the revenue for the month of June was $93,000, a figure better than the previous year’s.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that Mark Fernandez projects that the ferry will continue to make money the rest of the year.

On Agenda Item 5, 2013 Overhaul/BAE Systems, Tom Goldsbury provided background on the issues.  BAE’s outstanding bill to the City was in the amount of $72,791.00.  The City was asking BAE Systems for $12,000.00 to cover lost revenue during the overhaul and to pay the consultant the City retains.  In a letter from BAE Systems (distributed), BAE agrees to settle both issues for a payment in the amount of $30,000.00.  Eric Prior of BAE Systems explained that BAE is satisfied with the settlement.  Whereupon, Commissioner Carl Cannon motioned to accept the BAE settlement offer.  The Chair indicated that he would work with the City’s Treasury people to expedite payment to BAE Systems.  Tom Goldsbury will run the agreement by Charlie Baker in Risk Management.

On the agenda’s last item, Number 6, JEA Mayport – Ocean Street (Landscape Plan), a landscape architecture chart was reviewed.  It was agreed that City Council Tree Mitigation funds would be utilized to help pay for the landscaping improvement project.  JEA has signed off on the proposed landscaping project proposal.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:21 P.M.
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